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Overall Budget Talking Points 

 Governor Brown’s 2017-18 May Revise remains committed to addressing and alleviating poverty, and 
we support that endeavor.  
 

 We commend the Governor’s proposal to stop the Newly Qualified Immigrant Wrap – it sends a strong 
message that California is inclusive and welcoming of immigrants.  
 

 The increased revenue projections from January to May offer opportunities to strengthen the safety 
net and the Governor has failed to capitalize on these opportunities.  
 

 The revised budget fails to recognize the full extent of the state’s workforce crisis by neglecting to 
reinstate the $100 million commitment to primary care workforce that California so desperately needs.  
 

 Furthermore, the Administration’s proposed changes to the 340B Prescription Drug Discount Program 
will have a detrimental impact on patients.  
 

 Our nation’s health care system is facing tremendous destabilization. We must stand and defend the 
services and programs for California’s Medi-Cal beneficiaries. 
 

340B 

 Governor Brown’s 2017-18 revised budget continues to include a change to the state’s 340B Drug 
Discount Program (340B Program) in a way that harms low-income, vulnerable communities, by 
destabilizing a vital safety-net healthcare program.  
 

 The May Revision proposes statutory changes to end the use of contract pharmacies in the 340B 

program in managed care Medi‑Cal.  The goal of the proposal is to avoid inappropriate duplicate 
discounts by claiming federal drug rebates on already discounted drugs and prevents unnecessary 

overpayment in Medi‑Cal.  
 

 We do not believe that flatly disallowing the use of contracted pharmacies is the best approach to 
meet the aims of the state.  
 

 In California, the 340B Program has been highly successful, providing patients served by Federally 
Qualified Health Centers (FQHC), Critical Access Hospitals, and other institutions with access to 
affordable prescription drugs while allowing providers to use program savings to improve access to 
care and respond to the rapidly evolving care needs of the communities they serve. 
 

 According to HRSA there are over 6,000 340B sites in California.  
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 Health centers invest 340B savings into a variety of services including in-house pharmacies that help to 
ensure patients have easier access to prescription drugs and receive culturally competent medication 
adherence support, extended hours of service, and additional support staff.  

 

 PROVIDE REAL LIFE EXAMPLE FROM YOUR HEALTH CENTER ON IMPACT OF LOSING 340B FUNDS. 
 
Workforce 

 In 2016 the state legislature invested $100 million dollars in primary care workforce programs in 
California that would support and expand primary care residency programs, teaching health centers, 
and help recruit providers to practice in medically underserved areas.   
 

 Unfortunately, in his 2017-18 budget proposal, the Governor proposed cutting 100% of the state’s 
primary care workforce investment – all of it. He continues his commitment to cutting our workforce 
investment in the May Revise.  
 

 Backtracking on this investment threatens existing primary care residency programs, eliminates the 
potential for expansion or the development of desperately needed new residency programs in 
underserved communities.  

 

 These critical funds are needed now more than ever to support primary care residency and combat 
California’s primary care workforce crisis. 

 

 PROVIDE REAL LIFE EXAMPLE FROM YOUR HEALTH CENTER ON WORKFORCE CRISIS. 
 

Newly Qualified Immigrants 

 We commend the Governor for retracting the policy that would have unnecessarily moved immigrant 
adults who have been in the country for less than five years to the Exchange.  
 

 They wanted to do this because these individuals are barred from receiving federal Medicaid benefits, 
but are eligible for state-funded Medi-Cal benefits if they meet income eligibility requirements.  
 

 The cost savings would have come at the expense of the patient’s health and wellbeing because they 
would have lost their current provider, many of which are health centers that have a special 
commitment to providing culturally competent care. 
 

 As a health system that is committed to speaking our patients’ language, honoring their traditions, and 
valuing their experience, we support the Administration’s decision to retract the proposal.  
 

 We are also pleased to see the increase of $15 million from the General Fund (for a total of $30M) to 
further expand the availability of legal services for people seeking naturalization services, deportation 
defense, or assistance in securing other legal immigration status. 
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 PROVIDE REAL LIFE EXAMPLE FROM YOUR HEALTH CENTER ABOUT YOUR PATIENTS THAT WILL BE 
IMPACTED. 

 
Marriage and Family Therapists 

 The Governor’s proposed budget delayed the implementation of marriage and family therapists as 
billable providers in health centers from January 2017 to July 1, 2018 or later.  
 

 We are disappointed that the May Revise remains silent on the issue, which means the delay 
continues.  
 

 Health centers were preparing to expand behavioral health services with MFTs in January 2017 – per 
AB1863 (Wood) - as these services are critically needed across California.  Delaying implementation 
unnecessarily impacts the health of thousands of Californians who need access to care and services as 
soon as possible.  
 

 Community clinics and health centers are critical components of the behavioral health network and are 
currently only able to bill for psychologists, psychiatrists, and licensed clinical social workers, which are 
not plentiful enough to meet demand.   
 

 The inclusion of MFTs will address a serious gap in behavioral health care access, as well as increase 
cultural competency and diversity of our workforce.  
 

 Timely implementation of MFTs as billable providers will increase access to behavioral healthcare 
services across California and ultimately lower the cost of care as patients address their needs before 
they end up in crisis and utilize resources through more expensive and less effective avenues such as 
an emergency room or the criminal justice system. 
 

 PROVIDE REAL LIFE EXAMPLE FROM YOUR HEALTH CENTER ABOUT DELAYING MFTs. 


